
	
  
SCA Parent Council Meeting 

Shelter	
  Rock	
  Elementary	
  School	
  
Thursday September 13, 2012 

 9:30 a.m. 
 
Nancy Schlaefer-Shelter Rock SCA President 

• Opened meeting and welcomed everyone back 
• 63 new students enrolled  
• Happy Birthday card will be used again this year for those who want a healthy 

option for birthday celebrations in school 
• No directory forms need to be filled out unless new to Shelter Rock or have 

change in information  
• Box tops–18,000 collected last year. Encouraged everyone to started collecting  
• Lunch Duty sign up is Friday 9/21 Shelter Rock cafeteria 
• Extended extras sign up sheets will come home today 
• Photo day 10/10 & 10/11 
• Thanked committee chairs  
• Introduced Grade Level Chairs       

 Special Education   - Bianca DeGuadenzi     
 6    Kristin Mulholland      
 5    Peggy Attanasio 

4    Jason Craven    
3    Whitney Godfrey 
2     Erica Kinloch 
1     Leslie Fleck 
K    Sandra Chen 
 

 Robert Geczik–Principal 
• Welcomed everyone back 
• 777 Students enrolled, 40 sections 
• Additional section was added in K, 1st, 3rd and 5th grade over the summer 
• Returning teachers – Mrs. Brady (1st) Stacy Weinstein (4th) 
• New and leave replacement teachers were introduced 

Ms. Contrada 1st grade leave replacement for Mrs. Miller  
Ms. Gagliardo K part time special education   
Mrs. Goldberg K part time special education  
Mrs. Lidonnici K teacher 
Mrs. Lana Louis 5th grade 
Mrs. Marrone K teacher 



 
 
Ms. Urban 1st grade  
Shari Collins 1st grade special education  
Liz Theo-Moloney 1st grade special education  
 
Enrollment of New Students 
Munsey Park  4 
St Mary’s  26 
OLG   6 
Buckley  3 
Great Neck  2 
Roslyn   1 
Herricks  2 
St Peter’s  1 
NYC   8 
Virginia  2 
Florida   1 
Sweden  2 
Asia   5 

 
Carlo Prinzo-School Board President 

• Informed those in attendance of the numerous meetings this summer regarding the 
guidelines and the hiring of 4 new teachers 

• Spoke about the importance of the May 2013 budget vote.   
We have a 2% tax cap that is in place for 4 years. We need a 60% super majority 
vote to pass budget in May 

• Introduced Regina Rule-School Board Vice President who was also in attendance 
 
Charles Cardillo-Superintendent  

• Thank the leadership at school and Nancy Schlaefer for all their efforts this 
summer and throughout the year 

• In response to a question Mr. Cardillo gave a detailed explanation about an article 
printed in Newsday over Labor Day weekend labeling Manhasset a focus district. 

 
Robert Geczik-Principal 

• Gave update on maintenance and construction projects that took place over 
summer: complete renovation of student bathrooms in 3rd grade wing, ceiling 
replaced in second floor corridor, carpeting removed and new tile flooring in 4 
classrooms and the computer lab 



 
 
 

• Generator project approval from state came late. Project began in last weeks of 
summer.  Goal for completion is winter.   

• Explained new teacher evaluation system. Mini observations – more frequent but 
shorter time in classroom approximately 10-15 minutes.  Mr. Geczik has 30 
teachers and Mrs. Williams has 25 teachers to observe with 10 required visits per 
school year. 

• Mr. Geczik closed the meeting letting everyone know the best way to contact 
himself or Mrs. Williams is by email.  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


